
 

 

 

24 July 2020 
 
Australian Securities and Investments Commission 
Level 5, 100 Market Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
 
By email:  policy.submissions@asic.gov.au 
 

Dear ASIC, 
 

AFA Submission: Cost Recovery Implementation Statement: ASIC industry funding model 
(2019-20) 

 
The Association of Financial Advisers Limited (AFA) has served the financial advice industry for 
over 70 years.  Our objective is to achieve Great Advice for More Australians and we do this 
through:  
 

• advocating for appropriate policy settings for financial advice  

• enforcing a Code of Ethical Conduct  

• investing in consumer-based research  

• developing professional development pathways for financial advisers  

• connecting key stakeholders within the financial advice community  

• educating consumers around the importance of financial advice  
 

The Board of the AFA is elected by the Membership and all Directors are currently practicing 
financial advisers.  This ensures that the policy positions taken by the AFA are framed with 
practical, workable outcomes in mind, but are also aligned to achieving our vision of having the 
quality of relationships shared between advisers and their clients understood and valued 
throughout society.  This will play a vital role in helping Australians reach their potential 
through building, managing and protecting wealth.  
 

AFA’s Response 
 
The AFA supports in principle a user pays model for the regulation of financial services, 
however, we are particularly concerned at the scale of the increased spend on financial advice 
and the increased cost for financial advisers providing personal advice to retail clients on 
relevant financial products.  The total expenditure on financial advisers, who provide personal 
advice to retail clients on relevant financial products, has gone from $26m in 2017/18, to $33m 
in 2018/19 and then $40m in 2019/20.  This increase is happening at the same time that the 
number of financial advisers on the Financial Adviser Register (FAR) has significantly declined.  
The cost per adviser has gone from $934 per year in 2017/18 to $1,134 in 2018/19 and then 
$1,571 in 2019/20.  This represents an increase of 68% in just two years and 38% in the last 
year, which is a very substantial increase in costs at the same time as financial advice 
businesses are under significant revenue and expenditure pressure, and this is before 
consideration of the impact of the COVID 19 crisis. 
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